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Senior Underwriting Counsel, West Region

SUBJECT:
Amendment to Notice Provided With CC&R’s and Certain Deeds



AB 394 (Ch. 297, Stats. 2005)



Changes effective January 1, 2006
This bulletin replaces Amended Underwriting Bulletin No. 99-05 dated September 18, 2000.

For several years, California law has required that a notice be attached to copies of CC&R’s and deeds provided to customers. The statute has now been amended to add sexual orientation and source of income to the laundry list of discriminatory provisions that are void if included in CC&R’s. Effective January 1, 2006, please begin using the attached notice in place of the old one.

These are the rules:

1. The body of the notice must be in at least 14-point, boldface type.

2. The notice must be a cover page or a stamp on the first page.

3. The notice must be provided with faxed or hard copies of all covenants, conditions and restrictions and declarations of restrictions. This also applies to any document, regardless of its title, that accomplishes the same purpose as CC&R’s.
4. The notice must also be provided with faxed or hard copies of all deeds that set forth restrictions. Technically, the statute applies to all deeds. However, we will not require it with the typical deed containing only a granting clause and a legal description, simply because it makes no sense to do so.

5. Be sure these guidelines are followed, regardless of whether the document is provided by customer service, as part of a property profile, by a title unit, by an escrow unit, etc.

6. The statute does not specifically mention underwritten title companies. But we require compliance by direct operations operating as underwritten companies, and we suggest that our title agents adopt this practice, too.

